
 

 

  

  
  24 April 2020 

 
 
Drs. Aleksei Chmura and Peter Daszak 
EcoHealth Alliance, Inc. 
460 W 34th St 
Suite 1701 
New York, NY 10001 
 
Re:  Termination of NIH Grant R01 AI 110964 
 
Dear Drs. Chmura and Daszak: 
 
I am writing to notify you that the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID), an 
Institute within the National Institutes of Health (NIH), under the Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS) has elected to terminate the project Understanding the Risk of Bat Coronavirus 
Emergence,  funded under grant R01 AI110964, for convenience. This grant project was issued under the 
authorization of Sections 301 and 405 of the Public Health Service Act as amended (42 USC 241 and 
284). This grant was funded as a discretionary grant as outlined in the NIH Grants Policy Statement, 
which states that the decision not to award a grant, or to award a grant at a particular funding level, is at 
the discretion of the agency, in accordance with NIH’s dual review system.  
 
At this time, NIH does not believe that the current project outcomes align with the program goals and 
agency priorities. NIAID has determined there are no animal and human ethical considerations, as this 
project is not a clinical trial, but rather an observational study.  
 
As a result of this termination, a total of $369,819.56 will be remitted to NIAID and additional 
drawdowns will not be supported. The remaining funds have been restricted in the HHS Payment 
Management System, effective immediately.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions concerning the information in this letter.  
 

Sincerely, 
  
 
Michael S Lauer, MD 
NIH Deputy Director for Extramural Research 
Email: Michael.Lauer@nih.gov  

 
 
cc:  Dr. Erik Stemmy 
 Ms. Emily Linde  
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